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Brussels, 26.10.2006
Message to staff 
Subject: Meeting of the Board of Governors of the European Schools: 23-25/10 
I'm writing this message to inform you of the outcome of the Board of Governors (BoG) of the European Schools that met on the 23-25/10 with a range of important issues on its' agenda.

1. Proposal of Berkendael as transitory site
As you already are aware, the Vice President Kallas and the Commission services are investing much effort wherever possible in order to try to alleviate the situation of overcrowding in the three existing Brussels European Schools. 

In my previous message of the 28 September, I explained how the Board of Governors decided during its 27 September meeting, with overwhelming majority "to urge the Belgian authorities as a matter of urgency (and in any event before the next meeting of the Board of Governors in October) to make an additional offer of another appropriate site at a location reasonably close to Laeken."
Since, the Board notes that the Belgian authorities have not made any answer.
Following the meeting of 27 September, in the interest of families and children, the Commission continued to promote an open and constructive dialogue with the Belgian counterparts in order to encourage them to make complementary offers to fulfil the need recognised by the Board of Governors to have a transitory site near Laeken before the opening of the school. This has been requested on a number of occasions since 2004.
On the Commission's initiative, a meeting took place on 17 October with representatives from Prime Minister Verhofstadt's office, the Brussels Regional authorities, the Régie des bâtiments, the Secretary General of the European Schools and the current Portuguese President of the European Schools. The aim was to stress again the real needs of the pupils and the family/work balance situation of staff in the institutions.

In line with the Commission's position, the BoG decided on 25 October yet again, to insist on its' request for an adequate complementary offer from the Belgian authorities. The political unity behind this decision was striking with only Belgium voting against (and Luxembourg abstaining). The Commission is open to continue a constructive and fruitful dialogue which the relevant Belgian counterparts under an urgent timeframe and with the best interest of the pupils and their parents in mind. (see the official text of the decision attached)
2. Adoption of the new Financial Regulation for the European schools
The Commission is very happy to announce the adoption (with unanimity but one abstention by Austria) of the new Financial Regulation for the European Schools which is much inspired by the regulations in place for the Institutions. The new rules will enter into force from 01.01.2007.

3. Appointment of a new Secretary General

The current Secretary General Mr Ryan will leave the post in July 2007. His successor, Mrs Renée Christmann, the current deputy Secretary General, was nominated by an overwhelming majority in the first round.
4. High Level Group and discussions on the future of the European School system

Vice President Kallas and the Dutch Minister for education, Mrs van der Hoeven, took the political initiative to launch a debate on the future of the European School system with the Member States which resulted in a major conference in Noordwijk during the spring 2006. The Portuguese Presidency (2006-2007) supported and carries on this initiative. 
A High Level Group with representatives from the Member States have worked before and after the conference to prepare a Ministerial meeting that will give the political go-ahead for major changes to the governance, financial and administrative aspects as well as the development of the system outside the Brussels and Luxembourg sites. The conclusions of the High Level Group have been presented to the BoG and will now be put to the Minister of Education of all Member States. 
5. Setting up of the Central Enrolment authority
You will remember that the Commission made accepted in last April 2006 by the Board of Governors the principle of the creation of an enrolment authority in Brussels. The Board has now set up formally this Central Enrolment Authority. It will facilitate the overview of yearly enrolments and constantly monitor the evolution of pupils' populations in the Brussels' schools. It will start its work towards the end of 2006 in order to prepare the enrolment policy for the school year 2007/08.
6. Accreditation of associated schools
The Board decided to accredit the schooling given in the Parma School (IT) and the Dunshaughlin School (IRL) and an Accreditation and Cooperation Agreement should be signed next year with the competent authorities of the two schools. The children of the staff of the European Food Safety Authority located in Parma, and of the EU Food and Veterinary Office can then receive a European education in line with the education provided within the European School System, but at this stage, the schools are not yet entitled to propose the European Baccalaureat.
The Board decided also to approve the first step of the process in view of a future demand of accreditation for the school of Heraklion (GR) situated close to the European Network and Information Security Agency.  
The relevant documents will be put on line as soon as the official versions are available.
http://www.cc.cec/pers_admin/social_bxl/family/schools_europ_en.html
Claude CHÊNE
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